July 17, 1953

Colonel Oren C. Price

Chief, Real Estate Division
Department of the Air Force
Headguarters United States Air Force
Washington 25, D. C.

Dear Colonel Price:

O-acre tract
d and the
site of the

This communication concerns the approximately
of land situated in Oregon between the City
City of Vancouver, Washington, which formerl
City of Vanport, Oregon.

the only governmental agency which

purchase. We in Portland are very mudp\jiferested in economy and,
therefore, readily understand Qterest in this property,
now in governmental ownershig rdm the standpoint of

your budget. We also recog : ggnomy of the nation is

dependent upon the economy/ pf 2l1ll ardas both residential and
i thlk basis that I am meking

used by a federa

properties for in¥ i ourpoqes, and we are sorely in need of
es. We also are sadly lacking in an area
which could be developed as a convention end recreation center

and our economy is being penalized because we have inadequate
facilities for industrial expositions and convention headquarters.
We are the most concentrated area in the State of Oregon from the
standpoint of census, as well as industry, having more than one-
third the assessed valuation of the state within our approximetely
70 squere miles, as compared to the state's over-all area of more
than 96,000 square miles, and having approximately one-third of
the population of the entire State of Oregon. In addition to this,
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this Vanport site is adjacent to Highway 99 and the bridge that
connects Portland and the City of Vancouver, Washington.

The above conditions cause us great concern because of the
plans of the Air Force to store rockets, =2nd even though we have
been assured that the effect of an explosion of a rocket
igloo would not be damaging further than one mile distant, we
know that a storage dump of this kind would be a prime target and
a near miss would be disastrous to Vancouver, Washington, on the
one side, the only connecting bridge for some forty miles, and
the City of Portland.

Because of all of the above conditions, it is dur recquest
that the United States Air Force release its rightg tto the use of
this property for the benefit of the people of Portllpnd, Oregon,
Vancouver, Washington, and the surrounding area. If|jis very
important to the development of our industrig oMMy and port
program. The Port of Portland is actually & o-f N
Columbia Port, reaching from some forty miles east of\Portland
and Vancouver to the Pacific Ocean, apppoXimately 100
the west. We believe that the economy/ W A
though the cost to the Air Force mi

great deal of property Jjust east of Px Yz,
the fumes and vapors from the aluminum™Nplkent near Troutdale. This
property is accessible to the aiwrpldxt withqut as much interference
j ' >the Vanport site, and

it may be necessary for thlef governmeNy of the United States to

We know that 5
the details as expyd d herein, but we do believe that upon
reviewing it yo . much clearer picture of our viewpoint.
We do hope thatly ee with us and allow the City of

ther information, we will be only too

glad to furnish any that you request.

Yours sincerely,

MAYOR

FLP:s



